
From: Lindsay, Claire (DPH)
To: BOS-Supervisors
Cc: BOS-Legislative Aides; Somera, Alisa (BOS); Jalipa, Brent (BOS); Dentoni, Terry (DPH); Jones, Paula (DPH);

Bennett, Ayanna (DPH); Wiggall, Stacey (UCSF); Boccellari, Alicia (DPH); Patil, Sneha (DPH); Validzic, Ana
(DPH); Wong, Greg (DPH)

Subject: 5/10 BOS: DPH Retroactive Items
Date: Friday, May 6, 2022 7:05:21 PM

Hello Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors:
 
The Department of Public Health (DPH) will request approval for three (3) retroactive item at the

May 10th Full Board of Supervisors meeting. We’d like to provide you with brief background
information and reason for retroactivity prior to the meeting. Please see below for a brief
description and our DPH representative who may be contacted directly should you have any
questions.
 
Agenda item #10 – 220265 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - Stupski Foundation - San
Francisco General Hospital Foundation - Zuckerberg San Francisco General Serious Illness Care
Program - $248,924 - Resolution retroactively authorizing the Department of Public Health to accept
and expend a grant in the amount of $248,924 from the Stupski Foundation through the San
Francisco General Hospital Foundation for participation in a program, entitled “Zuckerberg San
Francisco General Serious Illness Care Program,” for the period of September 1, 2021, through
August 31, 2022.

Description: The ZSFG Serious Illness Care Program is developing and implementing a range
of interventions that focus on cancer patients within the last year of life, with a plan to scale
to patients with other diseases in the future. These interventions will capitalize on current
staffing and resources, create new high-impact positions within the program, and leverage
established and respected partners both locally and nationally to implement proven solutions
and adapt others to the unique setting.
Reason for Retroactivity: We respectfully request retroactive approval to accept and expend

these funds. DPH received the award on October 1st, 2021 retroactive to the grant start date

of September 1st, 2021.
DPH Representative: Terry Dentoni, RN, MSN, CNL | Chief Nursing Officer, ZSFG, San
Francisco Department of Public Health | email: terry.dentoni@sfdph.org

 
Agenda item #11 – 220266 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention - DP21-2111 Closing the Gap with Social Determinants of Health Accelerator Plans
- $125,000 - Resolution retroactively authorizing the Department of Public Health to accept and
expend a grant in the amount of $125,000 from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention for
participation in a program, entitled “DP21-2111 Closing the Gap with Social Determinants of Health
Accelerator Plans,” for the period of September 30, 2021, through September 29, 2022.

Description: The San Francisco Black African American-focused Social Determinants of Health
(SDOH) Accelerator plan to improve Black African American health disparities by focusing on
two social determinants - Food Security, and Community-Clinical Linkages. The Accelerator
plan will focus on disparity in cardiovascular disease incidence and severity, and the food and



nutrition needed to prevent and manage cardiovascular disease. The Leadership team
developing the Accelerator plan will include representatives of clinical providers, community-
based organizations, a nationally recognized  academic institution, DPH, the San Francisco
Human Services Agency, and residents with lived experience. These recommendations will be
evaluated using a Health Equity Impact Tool, then be presented to the community and
potential partners as an action plan for improving the health of the Black/African American
community.
Reason for Retroactivity: We respectfully request approval to retroactively accept and

expend these funds. DPH received the subaward agreement on September 13th, 2021 for a

grant start date of September 30th, 2021.
DPH Representatives:

Paula Jones, PhD, MA | Director of Food Security, Population Health Division, San
Francisco Department of Public Health | email: paula.jones@sfdph.org
Ayanna Bennett, MD, MA | Director, Office of Health Equity, San Francisco Department
of Public Health | email: ayanna.bennett@sfdph.org

 
Agenda item #12 – 220271 - Accept and Expend Grant - Retroactive - Alliance and Safety Justice -
San Francisco General Hospital Foundation - Trauma Recovery Center - National Learning
Collaborative for Trauma Recovery Centers (TRC’s) - $135,000 - Resolution retroactively
authorizing the Department of Public Health to accept and expend a grant from the Alliance and
Safety Justice through the San Francisco General Hospital Foundation for participation in a program,
entitled “Trauma Recovery Center - National Learning Collaborative for Trauma Recovery Centers
(TRC’s),” in the amount of $135,000 for the period of October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022.

Description: This grant funding supports the Trauma Recovery Center (TRC) to provide
technical assistance to TRCs across the country. TRCs deliver survivors of violent crime access
to quality and comprehensive trauma informed care.
Reason for Retroactivity: We respectfully request approval to retroactively accept and

expend these funds. DPH received the award letter on December 14th, 2021 retroactive to

October 1st, 2021.
DPH Representatives:

Stacey Wiggall | Director, Trauma Recover Center Technical Assistance, ZSFG | email:
stacey.wiggall@ucsf.edu
Alicia Boccellari, Ph.D. | Director of Special Programs, Trauma Recovery Center, ZSFG |
email: alicia.boccellari@sfdph.org

 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration,
 
Claire
 
Claire Lindsay, MPH
Senior Health Program Planner | Office of Policy and Planning



San Francisco Department of Public Health
claire.lindsay@sfdph.org | desk: 415-554-2667 | mobile: 831-239-1094


